To the Commissioner,

Why do we need the Australian Human Rights Commission’s proposal "Religious Freedom Act" inquiry, when our current constitution already covers acceptable freedom of religion.? Why tamper with what is already working and what has held us in good stead for much of Australia’s history.  

After Victoria introduced some new legislation covering freedom of religion recently, a costly and futile, not to mention unjust court case ensued.  The lesson experienced under VCAT in Victoria involving Pastor Danny Nahlia, allowed accusations of discrimination to be made against him and another Danny with unsubstantiated evidence as discovered in the final outcome.   After two court cases which the two Danny’s were forced to defend, and after much legal costs to clear their names, both were acquitted of all such charges.  However, those people who brought the charges were not made to pay all the costs incurred and this was substantial.  Is this “freedom of religion? Where is the fairness and justice in this?

The Australian constitution was founded initially on Christian principles to protect “all” religions from discrimination, hence Budhists could build a temple, Muslims can build a mosque and Christians can build churches etc.  Why do we need new laws for this?  The fact is, we don’t! What we already have in our constitution is sufficient and should not  be tampered with.

Australia has many Christian churches built all across this wonderful nation which is  part of its rich heritage.  Why deny and rob this heritage passed on by our forefathers because some take offense at the strong Christian influence in the early days of our nation’s evolution.  This is part of our history.

Some interesting facts about this influence noted by even those who are not Christians, is that overall this influence was a positive one as seen by all the charities which assist the destitute, homeless and the vulnerable run mainly by Christian churches.  As statistics compiled on this very subject clearly show, Christian churches are some of the biggest givers after the government for such endeavors.   Therefore I strongly oppose the introduction of AHRC  “religious freedom laws” to our constitution.  We don’t need them!

Yours sincerely,

Orysia (Trisha) Ellis
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